
Grand Junction, Colo. 

 
October 22, 1940 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 
in regular adjourned session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. Councilmen 
present and answering at roll call were: Robb, Garrison, Boston, 
Carson, Treece and President Ross. Councilman Campbell was absent. 
City Manager Brownson, City Attorney Hinman, and City Clerk 
Tomlinson were present. 
 
 Mr. C. Rhoades made an application for a nine-foot driveway 
at his home at 1337 Rood Ave. He stated that there was not room to 
put in a regular ten-foot driveway. It was moved by Councilman 
Garrison and seconded by Councilman Treece that the request be 

granted. Motion carried. 
 
 The balance of the meeting was devoted to the study of the 
1941 budget. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Robb that the levy for the year 1941 be fixed at 15 1/2 mills. 
Roll was called on the motion with all members of the Council 
voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 
 
 Mr. Brownson, City Manager, made a report of the City 
Manager's Convention which he attended in Colorado Springs, 
September 23-26. 
 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and duly seconded that the 
meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


